
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you’ve all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children. It’s 
been another busy week at The Coppice and there’s plenty to share with you.

Well done gymnasts!

On Saturday 20th January, twenty-four Coppice Gymnasts got up very early and travelled with their 
Parents/carers to Stoke-on-Trent where they attended the British Schools, West Midlands, Regional Floor and 
Vault Gymnastics Competition. Having trained after school for two hours every Thursday, they all completed an 
individual floor routine and two vaults and earned the school two team places at the Floor and Vault National 
Finals in April. Some gymnasts also competed in the Milano Team Competition, which required them to perform 
an extra group routine. This resulted in another three team places won for the Milano Team National Finals in 
March. A huge thank you goes to coaches: Miss. Carter, Kirsty, Kieron, Ella, Sophie, Nicole, Olivia and Alana for 
their dedication and time. A huge well done gymnasts - you've done yourselves and the school proud. Results 
were:
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The girls and their Daddies have already raised a huge £1,200, 
smashing their £500 target which has been sent across to the 
hospital. However, as a school, we are very keen to help them 
raise even more! Therefore, if you would like to donate to this 
amazing cause, please follow the link below to the  JustGiving 
page that has been created:

https://www.justgiving.com/page/halliearmywarwick?utm_me
dium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fhalliearmywarwick
&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email

Nursery Celebration Certificates

Mrs. Ashwell and I had the pleasure of presenting celebration certificates to our Nursery children this week and 
they were special occasions. As always, the children, who had certificates presented to them had some really 
lovely things said about them by their teachers and they should be rightly proud of these comments. These 
children will have the photos that were taken of them shared with their Parents and Carers so that they can 
share this special moment with their child. Well done children!

Nursery have great fun at Rhythm Time!

It was a joy to pop into some of the Nursery Rhythm time sessions this week. To see the children so engaged in 
music, movement and listening activities illustrated just how valuable this opportunities are for our youngest 
children’s development. Well done children - you were amazing!  

Year 6 get King Edward’s debating experience:

As part of their outreach project, a group of students from King Edward's School in Edgbaston ran two debating 
workshops last Friday afternoon with sixty of our Year 5 and 6 pupils. These workshops introduced the children 
to  debating through a variety of games. This event was a precursor to the Primary Debating Competition which 
we participated in last year and have again registered to take part in this year as well. The competition begins on 
19th  April and we are very much looking forward to some of our children taking part in this. 

Good luck Ellimay, Florence, Heidi and Annie - what amazing friends you are!

As Headteacher, it gives me a huge amount of pride to mention Ellimay, Florence, Heidi and Annie (all of 2P) 
who are taking part in the Warwick Kids Run on 4th February in support of their classmate: Hallie. Hallie is 
currently receiving treatment from Birmingham Children’s Hospital and, because of this, the girls really wanted  
to raise some additional funds for this wonderful charity. Ellimay and Heidi have also encouraged their Daddies 
to take part in the half marathon on the same day (well done dads)! Last year, Ellimay also took part in a 
sponsored bike ride to raise money for the same cause. 

We are incredibly proud of all of these girls for their kindness, empathy and determination. What a wonderful 
group of girls who sum up the true meaning of friendship! Good luck girls!

https://www.justgiving.com/page/halliearmywarwick?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fhalliearmywarwick&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email
https://www.justgiving.com/page/halliearmywarwick?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fhalliearmywarwick&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email
https://www.justgiving.com/page/halliearmywarwick?utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=page%2Fhalliearmywarwick&utm_source=email&utm_campaign=pfp-email


Well done Maiya - another Panto under your belt!

We are very proud of Maiya, from Year 5, who has just finished performing in her latest pantomime, which 
was Robin Hood at the Dovehouse Theatre. The pantomime was performed through a collaboration of the 
SSA drama and Rochelle Dance Academy. The production was so good that it received a fantastic review 
from NODA (National Operatics and Drama Association). Maiya had an amazing time performing and, 
once again, it was a great experience for her, even though she had a lot of late nights last week! Well done 
Maiya!

Joshua sets out to clean up the environment!

It was wonderful to celebrate Joshua from Year 1 this week. Last 
weekend, Joshua had a very busy time looking after the local environment 
after asking to go out on his bike to collect rubbish from the nature park, 
which was an idea that he had thought of himself and was very proactive 
in ensuring happened. This was such a selfless thing to do and shows 
how much Joshua appreciates already that the environment is everyone’s 
responsibility- fantastic to see. Joshua’s family are very proud of him and 
we certainly are as a school too - well done Joshua! 

After sharing so much fantastic news, that just leaves me to say that I hope you all have a lovely weekend 
and we look forward to seeing you all bright and early on Monday morning.

Kind regards,

Mr.Hutt 

(Headteacher)

Well done Kesia - a real singing star!

I am thrilled to celebrate one of our children: Kesia, from 5F who has been 
recognised by our Choir Leader: Ms. Croft through receiving the choir 
trophy for the most improved member for the last half term. Kesia is a 
committed, passionate and resilient member of our school choir. We are 
extremely proud of Kesia as she always gives one hundred percent and 
this makes her the perfect role model for the choir. Well done Kesia and 
keep singing!



 

 

 

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate

Attendance Figures

TOP ATTENDANCE  
      15th-19th Jan (Last week) 

    
RT 99.31%

3L 99.33%

TOP ATTENDANCE  
      22nd-26th Jan (This week) 

    

1D
96.48%

3L 97.28%

Reporting Absences
Next week will be the last week that you will be able to report an illness 
by text. All absences will need to be reported via the app. This is very 
easy to do.

Just tap on the report absence icon, which you can find on your home 
page or your family page and type your reason for absence and just tap 
the arrow to send. 

The absence needs to be reported daily with a reason given. This helps 
us to monitor what illness are in school and which year groups are most 
affected. 

If we do not receive a notification of absence then you will receive a 
message through the app in the same way as you would have received a 
text previously. All absences will be checked for safeguarding reasons. 



Half Term Holiday Club

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

All Year Group Newsletters can also be 
accessed through the app at any time. You 
can do this by tapping on the three 
horizontal lines on the bottom bar, selecting 
‘Hub’, then ‘General’ and the link to the 
pages is there. It is important to read these 
newsletters so that you don’t miss 
information relevant to your child.  

https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

